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LITCHFIELD - Following the announcement of planned power plant closures, the 
Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC) will be holding hearings statewide to discuss the 
current downstate electricity-distribution system and what can be done to ensure 
downstate electricity reliability. The ICC will be holding a hearing in Hillsboro on 



January 16, 2018, from 1-2 p.m., at the Montgomery County Courthouse, #1 Courthouse 
Square, in the old court room on the second floor. The hearing is open to the public.

 



State Representative Avery Bourne (R-Raymond) and other local leaders will be in 
attendance, as well as representatives from Dynegy, the largest downstate energy 
producer. Dynegy owns the Coffeen Power Plant and an additional seven other power 
plants in central and southern Illinois.

The company has stated that under downstate Illinois' current electricity-distribution 
system, it may have to close at least four power plants by 2021 or sooner. The economic 
impact of these closures would mean the loss of almost 550 jobs and threaten 
approximately 4,000 indirect jobs.

“I would like to encourage people to attend this hearing and be informed on this issue 
that is vitally important to our area’s economy. I have introduced legislation, House Bill 
4141, to prevent plant closures by reducing the competitive disadvantage faced by 
downstate energy producers,” stated State Representative Avery Bourne (R-Raymond). 
She added, “But public input is needed, as well, to ensure that downstate communities 
and energy consumers benefit from the changes proposed to restructure the market.”

Bourne’s bill is a result of meetings with Dynegy Inc. and is currently in the beginning 
stages of the legislative process.

If unable to attend the hearing, there is a website where community members can submit 
comments - powerillinoisjobs.com. If you have further questions or would like more 
information, please call Representative Bourne’s District Office in Litchfield at (217) 
324-5200.


